
Project name: ZeroWaste – Rotary Basket Project goal: Preserving natural colors  

Project activities description: Design and create metal construction (such as on pictures) for 
institutions that work with children (such as Primary and Secondary Schools, Colleges, Faculties and 
Universities, Shopping Malls, picnic areas, and parks). We came up with this idea watching the children play, 
play basketball to be exact. After one basketball match, the player collected all the waste left behind by the 
audience. The metal constructions would be made in 2 or 3 different sizes according to the age range of the 
institutions and the height of the children. And in closed areas, such as rooms and classrooms we can make 
cardboard boxes containing the promotional messages and being the same shape. We believe that the children 
and grownups support activities that are fun and with a purpose. This way we can collect a large amount of 
plastic waste (such as plastic bottles) that will be interesting for recycling companies. In the immediate vicinity, 
we have a waste reproduction company that recycles plastic waste and in its common activities, they collect 
waste that has been filtered in a ceratin selected way.  

Project sustainability: Institutions that accept the installation of our project would agree with us to 
continuously empty the contents of bags (which would be empty plastic bottles), and a second agreement with 
a local utility (communal) company dealing with waste or a company that deals with recycling materials. The 
end goal is to prevent our waste to be delivered to wild landfills because we want to make this waste available 
for recycling. The interesting fact is, that this waste would already be more selected and ready for recycling, no 
one would need to filter and select the waste. Because of this, we believe that the recycling companies would 
be very interested in agreeing with the host institutions about waste removal. The project's product would also 
have, due to its positioning, have 3 or 4 available sides for ecologically oriented companies to promote their 
products and business, and in return, the companies would pay a small fee for this favor. When conducting the 
research, we have encountered a huge interest and support from Primary and Secondary Schools. The project 
would sustain itself throughout the commercial fees given by the companies that wish to promote themself on 
our project's product. And the fee that the schools would receive by selling the recycling materials to the 
recycling companies, that money would go to the school's budget intended for students' extracurricular 
activities. To promote our project and the message we would create an online competition for the younger 
population. All they would need to do is, record a video or take a picture, of them using our project's product in 
a fun and interesting way and share it on social media with a markable hashtag or slogan that we create. We 
would award them with colorful T-Shirts with our Rotary message or slogan that we create. We would also 
organize an art competition, where the awarded selections would be printed and mounted on our project's 
product for promotion. The art awarded selections would also be awarded appropriate gifts.  

Project budget proposal: We would conduct research, asking for offers from contractors. The first cost 
assessment of our project's product is 250EUR per product. The city of Doboj had 9 central Primary Schools, 26 
rural Primary Schools, and 7 regional Secondary Schools. Our goal is also to include neighboring cities and 
communities (such as Teslić, Maglaj, Derventa, Gračanica, ...) which are delivering their waste on already 
created landfills. Thus we believe that we will need at least 100 project products (metal constructions). 
According to this, the financial value of the project's product in total would be 25.000EUR for 100 metal 
constructions. To this amount, we are adding another 5.000EUR for the design and printing services of our 
promotional material (such as the commercial signs for the sides of the metal construction).  

The representations of our project's product can and will be improved by a designer. 
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